
Kite Buggies, Blokarts, and Beach Sailors Banned on Fanø and Rømø – Permission to Be 
Sought 

Dear guest, 

Our local police authority has, on 28th February, with effect from 1st March, banned the use 
of kite buggies, blokarts, and beach sailors on the beaches of Fanø and Rømø. 

It is the decision of the Police, that the use of kite buggies, blokarts, and beach sailors must 
now comply with the traffic regulations. In practice, this will make continued use impossible, 
as it is not realistic to have these vehicles legally approved to meet the requirements of the 
traffic laws. 

We naturally support the idea that all users should be able to move safely on our beaches. 
However, we firmly believe that it would be possible to allow continued access to the use of 
kite buggies, blokarts, and beach sailors under safe and responsible conditions. 

Long term, we believe the solution could be to create a secure and clearly marked closure of 
certain beach areas, which could be exempted from the traffic laws, where the use of kite 
buggies, blokarts, and beach sailors could take place under safe conditions, without 
disturbing other beachgoers. 

In the meantime, the official tourism organization, Vadehavskysten, is immediately applying 
for temporary permission for driving on existing areas on Fanø. 

At the same time, we propose increasing safety in the short term by having all users sign an 
extended and binding liability declaration, which all beach sailors must carry. 

Our application for exemption, along with the proposal for an extended and binding liability 
declaration, will be submitted to our local police authority today, Sunday, 2nd March. We 
have reason to believe that the case will be processed quickly. 

From Monday, 3rd March 2025 at 4 pm, you can follow the case at 
vadehavskysten.com/beachsailing 

We deeply regret any inconvenience this announcement may cause. We will update you as 
soon as we have any news regarding the case. 

Kind regards, 


